
 

  

Our first week back! 

We're really proud of the way that all of our pupils have come back to school this week. 

Despite the warm weather, they have remained enthusiastic, worked hard and we've seen 

some lovely examples of excellent manners and kindness. We've seen some legendary 

lining up and some wonderful walking in the corridors so that everyone feels comfortable 

in school. Thank you to our families for your support with helping the term start in such a 

positive way. The pupils have looked smart in their uniforms and have been punctual and 

ready to learn. Have a lovely sunny weekend! 

 

15TH SEPTEMBER 2023 

Important Dates 

October half term: 

Monday 30th October 

– Friday 3rd November 

Inset day: Tuesday 6th 

November 

Christmas holiday: 

Monday 25th 

December – Friday 5th 

January 2024 

Social Media Updates 

You can find all of our 

latest updates on our 

social media pages.  

Our Facebook page: 

https://www.faceboo

k.com/people/Churne

t-View-Middle-

School-

Leek/1000635782573

20/ 

We are now on 

Instagram too: 

https://www.instagra

m.com/churnetview

middleschool/ 

 Book Club 

Book Club is running on Thursday’s after school from 

3.45pm until 4.30pm. We’re so excited that we can 

offer a chance for your children to fall in love with 

reading or perhaps discover a new favourite 

book/author.  

As a whole school, we are aiming high this year for our 

pupils to progress with their reading so this is a 

perfect opportunity for all pupils to get involved. We 

will be selecting a wide variety of genres and themes 

throughout the year that will help them to expand 

their vocabulary and imaginations. Miss Biddlecombe-

Hawes is very excited to see lots of new and familiar 

faces join her in the TLC on a Thursday!  

Churnet View’s Favourite Reads 

“My favourite book is Alice in 

Wonderland because my mum used 

to read it to me when I was very 

little, and then I read it myself when 

I was about 8 years old. I love the 

colourful and crazy world that Lewis 

Carroll created for his characters, 

and the amazing creatures that 

Alice comes into contact with on 

her way through Wonderland. 

Because I love it so much, I collect 

different versions of the book, and I 

am currently up to 7 copies” – Mrs 

Johnson 
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National Coding Week: September 18th – September 24th 

2023 

National Coding Week is an annual event that aims to help 

adults and children with learning digital skills. In 2023 

National Coding Week will be happening from the 18th-

24th of September. This week is run by volunteers in a 

variety of settings such as schools, libraries, hubs and 

businesses. Various organizations and individuals will be 

running taster sessions for adults so that they can get an 

introduction to coding and programming.  

The first-ever National Coding Week took place in 

September 2014 in the UK. It was founded by tech 

entrepreneur Jordan Love and former headteacher 

Richard Rolfe. Love and Rolfe were inspired by their 

experience of training a group of unemployed individuals 

in coding skills that helped many of them get a job. Since 

its beginning, National Coding Week spread beyond the 

UK into the EU, the US, Australia and other countries. 

Interesting facts about coding: 

• Coding is how we tell computers what they are 

supposed to do for us. Computers follow a set of 

instructions (code) written by a programmer. 

• There are lots of different programming languages. 

You may have heard of Java, HTML or CSS. Each of 

these languages has a unique set of keywords and 

syntax for organising programming instructions. 

• Ada Lovelace was one of the first computer 

programmers. She worked with Charles Babbage, who 

invented the early mechanical computer called 

Analytical Engine. In 1843 Ada Lovelace wrote the first 

computer program. In other words, an algorithm 

designed to be carried out by the machine. 

• Coding is essential in space travel. Spacecraft 

engineers often use old-fashioned computer systems 

because designing new ones is risky and expensive. 

The Space Shuttle (NASA’s spacecraft) was sent into 

space using a computer designed in the 1970s. This 

used less code than most of today’s mobile phones! 

 

Spanish Day: Spanish Themed Lunch 

On the 26th September it is European Day of 

Languages. The Pantry are organising a Spanish 

themed lunch on this day. This will form part of a 

wider celebration of world languages in author 

groups during the same week.  

Junkbots 

In Science, pupils will be creating their very own 

Junkbot as part of the Save Make Reinvent topic. 

Save Make Reinvent is a fun engaging programme 

that introduces environmental sustainability into the 

classroom through the theme of ‘circular economy’. 

This theme focuses on creativity, design thinking and 

invention skills that help to empower pupils to apply 

their imagination to Save Make Reinvent someone’s 

waste into another person’s treasure.  

We are asking pupils to bring in any of the following 

‘junk’: DC hobby motor, AAA battery pack, 2 AAA 

batteries, pieces of cork, blu tack, tape, scissors, 

pens, pencils and craft materials.  



  

ParentPay: Ties 

If your child needs a new tie, we sell them 

via ParentPay. They can then be collected 

from reception or they will be handed out 

by their author group teachers.  

Please see the newsletter for more 

information regarding ParentPay.  

We’ve seen an increase of pupils, in our 

first week, borrowing ties and blazers. 

Please make sure pupils bring in their own 

tie to wear at school as we have limited 

numbers to borrow out. 

My Ed App 

Keep up to date with your child, all information regarding your child and 

the school is sent out using this app.  

Just go to your app store, search for MyEd and download the app. The 

app is free to use. 

https://www.myedschoolapp.com/ 

Open Evening 

Our year 4 and year 6 Open Evening is on Wednesday 4th October 2023 

at 6.00pm. Please get in touch with dspooner@ttlt.org.uk should you 

have any questions or queries. The Westwood Open Evening is Tuesday 

26th not the 27th.  

 

KS2 Disco 

Tickets are available on ParentPay 

Your School Lottery: Win a Harry Potter double prize bundle 

Win a fantastic Harry Potter double prize bundle when you support 

Your School Lottery this autumn term - a family ticket for the Warner 

Brothers Studio Tour, AND a theatre voucher for Harry Potter and 

the Cursed Child. It’d make the perfect trip for little (and no-so-

little!) wizards, witches, and muggles alike! With our new Super 

Draw, there are exciting new flexible ways to play – so get your 

tickets now ready for the big draw on Saturday 28th October! 

To support our school lottery, please click the following link: 

https://shorturl.at/acvLO 

https://www.myedschoolapp.com/
mailto:dspooner@ttlt.org.uk
https://shorturl.at/acvLO


 
 



  



 

 

 

 

Year 5 

Dahl  

Filip Harasim 

Hughes 

Lily Byatt 

Jacob Gould 

Mackenzie 

Eloise Griffin 

Travis Richardson 

Morpurgo 

Leah Boulton 

Palacio 

Rosalie Arnold 

Alex King 

The following pupils have earned the most Core Values this week. Well done to everyone for their efforts, 

hard work and dedication.  

Year 6 

Carroll 

Libby Brockhurst 

Seb Richards 

Fletcher 

Lexie Mills 

Aiden Barks 

Noyes 

Sophie Shaw 

Blake Davenport 

Pullman 

Mollie Hulme 

George Shenton 

Rowling 

Summer Birch 

Peter Foy 

Thompson 

Molly Hancock 

Leo Evans 

Year 7 

Gibbons 

Rosie-Mae Simms 

Noah Crombie 

Hargrave 

Freya Barlow 

Callum Rhodes 

Horowitz 

Savannah Leadingham 

Lincoln Edwards 

Riodan 

Ava Clulow 

Oli Chell 

Sachar 

Isla Brough 

Beau Machin 

 

Year 8 

Blackman 

Amber Brough 

Ashton Hambleton 

Fountain 

Aoife Clancy 

Joseph Cruxton 

Hill 

Jasmine Taylor 

Ted Eaton 

Stevenson 

Jessica Burgess-Goring 

Callum Coates 

Stoker 

Evelyn Ryan        Barney Wood 

Zephaniah 

Leah Sims       Joseph Mellor 


